CLASS NEWS

Freshmen raise funds

By Jessi Gooch


On Friday, December 1st, the freshman class worked at the concession stand to raise money. At halftime of the girls varsity game, they had a shooting contest from the three-point line to win a pop. To shoot, it cost a dollar.  In the last class meeting, the freshmen decided to sell the leftover pop to people in the class for a dollar.   

The sophomore class will be working hard over Christmas break.

By Tara Hegemann


During the last class meeting, the sophomores decided to hold a soup supper during the holiday tournament since they have the concession stand.  They will be serving chicken noodle soup and chili.  The sophomores will also be holding a shoot out for the little kids during half time of the Howells game on December 28.  

Juniors on the move again!

By Jessica Schueth


The Juniors are still in the hunt for $$$$$, but they have hooked a couple basketball concessions and suppers to do. That will give them a good chunk of change to get the class through the PROM!!! So when you go to the games, make sure you go to the concession stand… and we will now be having a donation box, also!!  Enjoy the rest of the year, and have a good holiday break!

Seniors are making plans for senior trip

By Jessica Bartling


The senior class is starting to look for places for their senior trip. They also made plans to do concessions for the second day of the Holiday Tournament in December. Erin Dostal and Brad Hegemann are gathering senior pictures for the senior video. 




       ACTIVITIES
FFA has been successful. 

By Cassy Cech


On Wednesday, November 22nd, the Howells FFA Chapter attended the district Leadership Skills Events contest in Humphrey.  


Those who received reds ribbons were Brittney Konicek in the natural resources contest, Cassy Cech in the extemporaneous speaking contest, and the agriculture demonstration team number two, whose members were Laura Kruger, Jeff Pokorny, and Korey Janata.  


Those who received blue ribbons were Dianna Dostal in the junior public speaking contest, E.J. Brodecky in the cooperative speaking contest, Brad Hegemann and Angie Baumert in the senior public speaking contest, Amanda Tomka in the natural resources contest, Marla Brandyberry and Kevin Janata in the job interview contest, and the senior parliamentary procedure team number two.  


Those who received top blue ribbons were Kourtney Janata in the creed speaking contest, Derek Brester in the junior public speaking contest, and Tara Hegemann in the cooperative speaking contest. These individuals are also alternates to state if those who received purple ribbons are unable to attend the state convention.  


Those who received purple ribbons and qualified for state were Heather Kampschnieder in the creed speaking contest, the senior parliamentary procedure team number one, and the junior parliamentary procedure team number two. 


Those who received top purple ribbons and a plaque were the junior parliamentary procedure team number one, and the agriculture demonstration team number one, whose members were Brent Hegemann, Eric Burenheide, Mickey Schumacher, and Matthew Kampschnieder. 


The chapter has four teams and one individual advancing to state at the end of March, totaling twenty-four students. 

Juniors attend County Government Day

By Josie Poulsen


Some of the juniors recently made the trip to Schuyler to experience first hand some of the things that happen in our county government. They toured the courthouse and had some one on one time with the people holding current government offices. Clarkson, Schuyler, and Leigh juniors and seniors also accompanied the Howells juniors.  The juniors sat through some short speeches and a power point and then were escorted to various places in the building where their officers would regularly be. They got a little feel for the responsibilities the office holders had and they also had chances to ask questions to learn more about it. At the end of the day the county government participants got to watch the Howells Mock Trial team demonstrate their skills in the courtroom!

NHS busy with tree-decorating contest

By Carly Hegemann


NHS was busy preparing for the upcoming tree-decorating contest that they sponsored.  Each class, from 7th through 12th, had the opportunity to decorate a tree that would be judged.  After judging, the trees were given to a less fortunate family who doesn’t have a Christmas tree.  The class who had the winning tree was the junior high.  They were rewarded with juice and rolls on December 11th.


On December 19, five new members were inducted into the National Honor Society at a 7:30 p.m. ceremony.  The new members are Cassy Cech, Chelsey Cech, Jackie Cech, Courtney Ruskamp and Mindi Schlautman.  The ceremony was conducted by the current NHS members.  Dessert, juice and coffee were served following the

induction.

Mock trial shows its fight

By Jenny Svoboda


It was a season cut short for the Howells Mock Trail Team. The team had to forfeit districts because of the volleyball teams appearance at the state tournament. But the mock trial geeks showed their guts in an exhibition match against David City Aquinas, they won undoubtedly. The team also demonstrated how to run a trial at county government day. Here they battled against Howell’s JV mock trial team. Meagan Jakubowski, Amie Schlautman, and Jenny Svoboda were the lawyers that took action and showed their argumentative attitudes. Callie Konicek also put on an impressive act as Willie Flounder.  Congratulations to the team on their success. Thanks to  Mr. Polacek for all his hard work.

         Cheerleading keeps going strong

By Kelsey Pokorny

The Howells cheerleaders have been working hard the past few weeks making posters and practicing as well as planning a pep rally for winter sports.. They supported the wrestlers at the Howells Wrestling tourney, cheering on the members of the wrestling team. They have also rooted for the girls and boys varsity basketball games and have gotten the crowd pumped up and ready to go. They are looking forward to finishing out the basketball season, cheering at conference basketball and await the upcoming wrestling meets, as well. So far, it has been a successful year for the cheerleading squad  and they encourage students to continue to show up and show their support for the teams!

Student council sponsors door decorating contest

By Marla Brandyberry

The student council has held one meeting since homecoming.  Members discussed how they thought the dance went and whether next year’s seniors want to have homecoming royalty next year or not.  Among some of the other things discussed was the council’s annual door decorating contest.  They discussed when would be the best period to decorate the doors and third period was chosen.  Mrs. Prusa’s twelfth grade FCS class got first with the theme “Deck the Halls”.  In second place was Mr. Bohaboj’s biology class with the theme “Operation Santa.  The eighth graders in Mr. Laughlin’s music class took third place in the contest.

One-act play places 3rd

By Jennifer Vernoy


The Howells One-Act Play cast, featuring the play “The Bridge”, placed 5th at the Cornhusker Conference Contest held in Columbus, and 3rd at the District Contest held in Stanton. The cast consisted of senior members Stephanie Sindelar, Callie Konicek, Brittney Coufal, Brad Hegemann, Kari Zrust, and Rachel Vogel, The junior members are Sara Vogel, Jennifer Vernoy, Kyle Brandyberry, and Sam Vacha. The sophomores cast members are Tara Hegemann, Nikki Dannelly, Leslie Miller, and Austin Coufal. The freshmen in the cast are Chelsea Krepel and Marissa Litty. The crew members who helped make the play go amazingly well were Marla Brandyberry, Jaimie Bohaboj, Christin Francis, Courtney Ruskamp, Jessica Kampschnieder, Brittny Sellhorst, and Sara Dostal. Thanks to the directors, Mrs. Fritizinger and Ms. Motes. 

Howells celebrates Christmas with a concert

By Marissa Litty


The 2006 Christmas Concert was held on December 14, 2006.  The elementary, high school, and eighth grade all preformed.  Rex Laughlin led both the chorus and the band in Christmas songs both contemporary and classic.  He would like to thank our accompanist, Marla Prusa, for volunteering.  “I have enjoyed the semester and I look forward to a new year.” Said Mr. Laughlin. “And thanks to everyone for all the support!”

FCCLA is working hard

By Sidney Blum


On December 4th FCCLA members held a meeting to discuss upcoming events.  They talked about the free babysitting service they held on December 16.  They talked about the Santa letters project, also. Members discussed the District 5 FCCLA STAR Events that will be held in January.  Since it was the Christmas party, members exchanged secret Santa gifts.

Sports

Junior high girls basketball team is getting ready!

By Dianna Dostal

The Howells Junior High girls basketball team is working hard for the first game on January 6th, 2007 against the Stanton Fillies. They are very excited, even though they have a wait until their first game. They have been practicing hard and are ready for the Fillies to come to their home gym in January. Good luck, junior high lady bobcats!

Jr. high boys basketball will begin soon

By Nicole Bayer


The Jr. High boys will begin their season when we get back from Christmas vacation.  The coaches are excited to begin and think that they will have a very good and athletic team.  Good luck, Jr. High boys, during your season!

Junior high wrestling season comes to an end

By Tiffany Brester


The junior high wrestlers finished their season this with an invitational in Winside. Both of the coaches were greatly impressed with the successful season they had this year.  Coach Bohaboj said that he had a lot of fun coaching the team  this year.  He also said that they shared many funny memories as a group.  The coaches also would like to see some of the eight graders go out for wrestling next year. 

Boy’s basketball is off to a good start

By Jackie Cech


The Howells Bobcat basketball team is off to a good start. After playing four games their record is 3-1.  They won their first two games defeating the Stanton Mustangs 59-46 and the West Point High Cadets 51-44.  Then, they lost to Lyons-Decatur Northeast 41-45 in double overtime.  They beat Dodge in an exciting game on December 16.   The boys have been working very hard and we wish them luck on the rest of their season. 

Wrestling season begins

By Felisha Ramirez


The Howells wrestling season is already off to a good start. They have been to five meets and the team has done very well at all of them. Their latest team victory was at the Logan View Invitational on December 16, 2006.  Good luck to the team for the rest of the wrestling season and keep up the good work!

Season is off to a great start for the lady cats

By Chelsey Cech


The Howells Lady Cats are off to a great start for their 2006-2007 season.  Their first game was against Stanton on December 1.   After dominating over the lady ‘stangs the lady cats would then face West Point CC on December 7.  After a tough battle the lady cats lost.  On December 9 the lady cats played Lyons-Decatur.  This game turned out to be a real confidence booster for the lady cats, who won.  They also defeated Dodge easily on December 16.  Overall, the girls’ hard work and dedication is paying off.  The team is ready for an unforgettable season and are looking forward to any challenge that comes their way.   

Features

Interesting Facts

By Jessica Scheef

*Your tongue is the only muscle in your body that is attached at only one end.

*The animal responsible for the most human deaths worldwide is the mosquito.

*Because steel expands when it gets hot, the Eiffel Tower is six inches taller in the summer than in the winter.

*Most elephants weigh less than the tongue of the blue whale.

*Ketchup was sold in the 1830s as medicine.

*Every year more than 2500 left handed people are killed from using right handed products.

*Cat urine glows under a black light.

*An apple, onion, and potato all have the same taste. The differences in flavor are caused by their smell. To prove this - pinch your nose and take a bite from each. They will all taste sweet.

*The human brain stops growing at the age of 18.

*During his or her lifetime, the average human will grow 590 miles of hair.

*Your thumb is the same length as your nose.

*It only takes 7 lbs of pressure to rip off your ears.

*Brain surgery is done with the patient still awake. The brain has no nerves therefore it has no sensation. The person is put to sleep to open the skull but after that the person wakes up to see the operation be completed.

*Did you know that you can actually die from a broken heart? Studies have shown that people who had experienced great loss or sadness can develop cracks in their heart, which could lead to death.

Christmas Survey 

By E.J. Brodecky


Christmas is in the air with the smell of sugar cookies baking and the fresh pine scent of Christmas trees. People all the world will be celebrating Christmas with the joy and fun of giving and receiving gifts. So to keep up with the Christmas spirit I gave out a short survey to hear some feedback about the holiday ahead of us. 

· When does Christmas decorating begin at your house?

· About two weeks before Thanksgiving! – Carly Hegemann

· Sometime in mid-December. – Amie Schlautman

· Whenever we feel like it. - Anonymous

· Where do you have Christmas?

· At grandma’s house. - Dianna Dostal

· At silly goose’s house. – Sarah Fackler

· At Brenda’s house. - Ryan Dirkschneider

· What do you want for Christmas?

· Little Debbie Oatmeal Cremes. – Jeff Pokorny

· Donuts. – Keithen Zrust

· One hot Mama! – David Koliha

· Do you believe in Santa?

· Yes, I heard he and the tooth fairy are best friends with the Easter bunny. - Anonymous

· Nope, not since I saw him kissing mommy! – Heather K.

· Heck No! – Anonymous

Review the movie!

By Christie Zrust

This quarter’s movie review will be on “John Tucker Must Die.” This awesome chick flick all starts when three popular girls from different cliques discover they've all been dating the school stud, they band together to seek revenge. Despite the jerk's charm and ever-growing popularity, the girls cleverly scheme with the help of the inconspicuous new girl in town to ruin his reputation and break his heart. When he has realized what he has done to the girls, will he change his ways and become truthful? This movie was great! Even if you are not into the whole “chick flick thing”, it is a great movie to get into.
  Horoscopes

By Brittney Coufal

Aries:  Respect is something you must give to other people automatically. Assume the best. Feelings may be running high right now, so take the current atmosphere into consideration before you choose one course of action or another. It's especially important to think carefully before you voice any criticisms.

Leo:  The key to getting through a rough patch in a friendship is honest communication. You've delegated tasks, but some jobs require your special touch. Take this one on yourself. You know that only you can deliver the perfect results. Afterward, get your body moving to process the day's events.

Sagittarius:  Be prepared for people to start looking to you for the answers they need today. If you pin your hopes on one prospect, the glitter is more likely to wear off. And the more you burden it with your aspirations, the more it loses its luster. Take a look at its real worth before you overload it with your wishes and dreams.

Taurus:  An out-of-town visitor is about to add quite a bit of spark to your normal routine. You draw others to you by just being you. Act on the old-age principles of etiquette and figure out a way to make your new company more comfortable. Remember that you should be included in that courtesy as well.

Virgo:   Sharing your ideas is the main joy of today. It's the ultimate act of self-respect. Your hard work and honesty on another's behalf comes back to you in spades. In fact, you'll find all kinds of support and aid from others you've lent your talent and skills to. Accept these gifts graciously.

Capricorn:  Today your career requires that you put in extra energy while you aren't at work. If you're seeking drama, you're sure to find it. Wouldn't it be easier to figure out what you need and ask for it? Your instinct may be to go into this with both barrels blazing, but will that garner real results?

Gemini:  You have excellent instincts today. Expect a bit of good news. Doubts can be so persistent, unfortunately. Whatever you do, don't close your eyes and ears to preserve your fantasy of how everything should work out. Those nagging thoughts are actually serving a purpose. Follow them.

Libra:  Today, look for beauty in unexpected places -- and prepare to be inspired. Some deep work is required to clear out an emotional wound, but your inner diplomat is at war with your inner psychologist. Part of you wants to make nice, but the other part needs to get at the truth.

Aquarius:  Someone who's afraid to experience something new might put a damper on your day. Remember some words you uttered not too long ago? Now you're able to review the effects of those hastily spoken sentences. Forgive yourself and move on, but most importantly, learn to wait before you speak.

Cancer:  If things are still not going smoothly for you and someone else, don't give up hope. One of your friends is on repeat, and it's up to you to hit reset. Tell them clearly (but tactfully, of course) that it's time to change the subject. Chances are, once they realize what they're doing, they'll change.

Scorpio:  A pause in the action today offers you a chance to develop your patience skills. You're one sign that loves a mystery, but paradoxically, an unsolved puzzle drives you up the wall. When you're presented with a conundrum, you just have to find out who, what, where, how and why.

Pisces:  Many decisions will be presented to you -- don't push yourself to decide today. Lately it seems as if up is down and black is white. Just remind yourself to stay focused in the right direction through these changes. You'll see the kind of self-fulfillment you've dreamed about start to emerge.

Thinking About Christmas (Literally)

By Kari Zrust
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Ahhh….. Christmas time! Can you answer all of the following questions about some of the Christmas movies, traditions, and songs. Have fun!

1.  What color is the Grinch?_________________________________________________

2.  What was Scrooge's first name?_______ ___________________________________

3.  In the movie The Santa Clause, who starred as the substitute Santa Claus?__________

4.  What was Rudolph's punishment for his red nose?______________________________


5.  How many pipers piping did my true love give to me?_________________________

6.  What holiday drink contains sugar, milk, and eggs?____________________________

7.  What carol contains the word "Fa-la-la-la-la-la-la-la-la"?_________________________

8.  What did the Grinch use as a substitute for reindeer?__________________________

9.  Counting Rudolph, how many reindeer are there?_____________________________

10.  What is the most popular tree topper?_____________________________________

11.  After red and green, what are the two most popular Christmas colors?____________


